

## **June 2021**

### **Advocacy & Engagement**

#### NCC Statement on the President's FY 2022 Budget

On June 1, the Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) issued <u>a statement</u> supporting restored and increased funding for key domestic and health care programs, such as Title VIII Nursing Workforce Development Programs and the National Institute of Nursing Research, in the Administration's Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 Budget.

# Thirty-Seven Senators Support FY 2022 Funding for Title VIII in Senate Dear Colleague

On June 4, thirty-seven Senators signed onto a <u>Dear Colleague letter</u> circulated by Senator Jeff Merkley (D-OR) requesting \$530 million for Title VIII Nursing Workforce Development Programs in FY 2022.

## NCC Sends Letter of Congratulations to the Administrator of the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services

On June 21, the Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) sent <u>a letter</u> to Chiquita Brooks-LaSure, who was recently confirmed as the Administrator of the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).

## NCC Sends Letter of Congratulations to the Deputy Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services

On June 21, the Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) sent <u>a letter</u> to Andrea Palm, who was recently confirmed as the Deputy Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services.

# NCC Urges Senate Veterans' Affairs Committee to Advance the U.S. Cadet Nurse Corps Service Recognition Act

On June 22, fifty-two members of the Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) signed onto <u>a letter</u> to the Senate Veterans' Affairs Committee urging them to support and advance the United States Cadet Nurse Corps Service Recognition Act of 2021 (S.1220/H.R.2568).

#### **NCC Submits Testimony to Senate Appropriation Subcommittee**

On June 23, sixty members of the Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) signed onto <u>written testimony for the record</u> submitted to the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education. The testimony featured the coalition's funding requests of \$530 million for the Title VIII Nursing Workforce Development Programs and \$199.755 million for the National Institute of Nursing Research for FY 2022.

## **Events & Meetings**

• The Nursing Community Coalition held its last monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 1, 2021.

### **Mark Your Calendar**

- July 2021 Nursing Community Coalition Meeting
  - Tuesday, July 6, 2021 from 1:00 pm 2:00 pm (ET)
  - This meeting is open to ALL NCC Members.

### **NCC Connections**

• **RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP TODAY!** NCC's new fiscal year begins on July 1, 2021. <u>Click here</u> to continue your partnership with the NCC. Deadline to recommit is Friday, July 16.

### In Case You Missed It...

- President Biden's Budget for Fiscal Year (FY) 2022:
  - Biden Administration's FY 2022 Budget
  - Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) FY 2022
     Budget Justification
  - National Institutes of Health (NIH) FY 2022 Budget Justification
  - National Institute of Nursing Research (NINR) FY 2022 Budget
     Justification

 Apply to <u>HRSA's Substance Use Disorder Treatment and Recovery Loan</u> <u>Repayment Program</u> by July 22.



Now Accepting Applications! RNs & APRNs-including those in Pediatric, Women's Health, Geriatrics, Mental Health & Psychiatry-apply today through July 22 to the Substance Use Disorder Treatment and Recovery Loan Repayment Program. Find More Info Here → bit.ly/3x9zNTz







#### **Nursing Community Coalition**

The Nursing Community Coalition (NCC) includes 63 members that represent the cross-section of education, practice, research, and regulation within the nursing profession.

This Monthly Roundup is intended for NCC Members only.

<u>Update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

This email was sent to << Email Address>>

why did I get this? unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences

Nursing Community Coalition · 655 K St NW Ste 750 · Washington, DC 20001-2399 · USA